From: Kirkpatrick, Ted [mailto:ted.kirkpatrick@unh.edu]
Sent: Monday, August 12, 2019 9:58 AM

To: Bencks, Doug; Michael Behrendt; Hall, Stacey; Silverstein, Jamie
Cc: Putnam, Charles; Beaver, Lynn

Subject: RE: Sigma Alpha Epsilon - serving alcohol

| am glad to help, Michael. Let me see if | can address each of your questions:

1. My understanding is that no other UNH fraternity is under the same restrictions at this
time,

2. Yes, substantial objections. Given the incident at SAE early in the Spring 2019 semester, |
cannot support easing those restrictions. Moreover, | conveyed to Chief Kurz last Friday
that, given the apparent presence of alcohol in a common area within SAE at a gathering
of approximately 120 students at an unauthorized social event, | would not object to a
review of the incident by the Town of Durham code enforcement, and

3. Please use me as your primary contact for matters such as this one.

Fraternity & Sorority Life (FSL) at UNH enjoys good leadership and guidance from Jamie
Silverstein, its director. She, |, and others work collaboratively to strengthen our FSL system
and our productive relationship with the Town. We also have clear protocols and practices
that are shared among all of our recognized UNH chapters. As we move forward, | believe it is

essential that we continue to work collaboratively and constructively with the Town toward a
1

healthy and vibrant FSL system, one in which both the University and the Town can take pride
in.

| hope that this is helpful. Please do let me know if | can help further. With best wishes, Ted
(Senior Vice Provost for Student Life and Dean of Students).



